Regional Planning Group Meeting Notes
 August 12, 2011
Agenda

· Antitrust Admonition

· Miscellaneous Minor Updates

· Planning Working Group Updates

· 5 Yr Transmission Plan Updates

· Lower Rio Grande Valley Project Updates

Miscellaneous Minor Updates

· Dan Woodfin of ERCOT made the introductions and gave the miscellaneous updated.
· Next month CMWG will give a presentation of CREZ {Reactive implantations of devices and stability limits and West & North affected by CREZ development}.
· Next month there will be an Interconnection Study SSR/SSI presentation.

· PUC CREZ Monitor is posted on PUC Website.
· Stability Matrix north to west has been finished will be implemented shortly, but will not be published due to confidential information in the report, according to Jeff Billo of ERCOT.
· Dan “thanked” everyone who sent in comments pertaining to the LTSFT Report. All comments were very helpful.
Planning Working Group Update

· Rob Lane of Luminant gave a presentation on SCED Irresolveability Difference. More discussion on this topic at the afternoon meeting of the Joint PLWG/CMWG which will be held after the RPG meeting today. {August 12, 2011 from 1:00 – 3:30 pm}. 
· The next CMWG/PLWG meeting will be August 26, 2011.

· ROS procedures (Interconnection procedure) move into the planning guide was tabled for the time being, but the Planning Group will be working on this process at the next meeting. {Guide needs to be posted on the website….not sure which guide was being talked about for posting?} 

· Clayton Greer of Morgan Stanley expressed concern that we not overbuild the transmission system

5 Yr Transmission Plan Update
· Jeff Billo of ERCOT stated numerous files have been posted on the POI site {condition case; contingency cases}. Any questions please contact Prabhu Gnanam or his team. MF – The raw files have been posted and the MUST files will be posted by August 22, 2011 so that people can do their own analysis.
· Regulatory Uncertainty – EPA regulation and Economic Criteria have become issues and we would like to include theses issued in our study. Continue the Reliability analysis as planned but include additional study pertaining to these issues. MF – team is experiencing a scope change because of the uncertainty in the EPA regulations and economic criteria
· Try to identify where transmission problems might be and if the plants could be affected and/or closed down. MF A concern was raised that we are spending a lot of money building transmission to compensate for the fact that we are not building new generation facilities except for wind. 
· The question was raised: Should we look at new generation? The problem is that new generation is extremely difficult to initiate because of the scarcity of funding and the length of time that permitting takes.

· Could this analysis be done and not call it part of the 5-year plan? This would be more of an informational study? MR Marguerite Wagner of Edison Mission asked if we could study the generation question outside of the 5 year plan. Jeff stated that he was not opposed to looking at this subject.
· Start the Study in October and then decide the next month as to whether to include the study in the 5-yr plan or as a different short term report.

Lower Rio Grande Valley Project Update

· Prabhu Gnanam of ERCOT presented a study for addressing the Valley’s transmission issues. 
· The requests from last month for maps of the options have been included in the above presentation.   MR – It was pointed out that Lob is closer to Laredo than is shown on the map presented during this presentation.
· Construct a new 148 mile line, single 345kV from South Texas ; reconductor of the eastern (with repairs) and the western line; include outages and coordination of the outages; cost $500 million; and to be completed by 2015, {Proposal by AEP} MR – It was pointed out that there is very little generation in the Valley. Dan stated his opinion that the time to start execution on the Valley solution is “now”.
· Of the nine options studied, 3 were narrowed down for detailed studies:

a. Option 1 – AEPSC proposal  (with energized reconductor)

b. Option 5D – single circuit line of approximately 200 miles, 345 kV lines; cost of $508 million 
c. Option 6 – Approximately 200 miles of 400KV 1000 MW classic HVDC line; 2 345/138 kV and 14 miles of new line 345 VK; cost of $659 million 
· Complete the study report with final recommendations by August 25th.

Dan stated if anyone has an opinion or comments with respect to the above 3 options, please email the group by the end of next week. 

Adjourned @ 12:13 pm
